Mr. Roy Calhoun, 5903 Revere Place, Dallas, Texas.

Dear Roy:

I find that I have failed to answer your good letter of February 19. I was just browsing over it today, and thought I would answer it immediately and let you know how very much I appreciated your writing me.

Milton is president of his law class and does not get his degree until this summer. If he leaves school of course they do not give him his diploma, and he desires to take the bar exemination in early June. I do not know whether this has anything to do with the fact that he has not heard definitely from the FBI or not. The investigators got in touch with the Dean of the Law School, and it might be that they have asked to let him stay, or it might be that his application was not acted upon favorably. At any rate we will know a little later. It is my understanding that he had some very strong endorsements, but one can never tell what will show up on examination. I am hoping that he gets it because I believe that he can make a valuable contribution to the service.

I want to thank you for your offer of kindness to assist. Milton declares that he wrote you but I cannot understand why you did not get his letter. I know that you could have helped him a lot. Anyhow, whether it was a bad break or whether he missent your letter causes me to definitely feel that he lost a staunch supporter's recommendation, and one who could have done him a lot of good. For all of these things which you kindly offered to do, I thank you very much.

Now for basketball. We finally limped through and tied for the Big Six championship with Oklahoma. Then in our play-off we beat Oklahoma Aggies in Kansas City by four points. Then in a nerve-tingling game we lost to Colorado by two points, and at that we had three chances in the last thirty seconds to win the ball game but we either fumbled under the basket or passed when we should have shot within six feet of the goal. Then we beat Rice for third place in the N.C.A.A. play-off. It was quite a ball game.

Ralph Miller has been in the hospital with lobar pneumonia and it is my definite conclusion that the boy was a sick boy in the Colorado game. Against Rice, in the afternoon before the game, I told him I was not going to play him because he did not look well. I had sent him to the physician's office